
 
 
 
 
 

April 30, 2021 
 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  
 
I am requesting funding for the La Puente Valley County Water District in fiscal year 2022.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is Nitrate Treatment Project located at 112 N First 
St. La Puente, CA 91744 
. 
The funding would be for La Puente Valley County Water District’s (LPVCWD) existing 
Groundwater Treatment Facility (Facility), located in Baldwin Park, California, provides 
drinking water in La Puente and City of Industry communities. The Maximum Contaminant 
Limit (MCL) for nitrate in drinking water is 10 milligrams per liter (mg/L) as nitrogen (N). 
LPVCWD currently manages the water supply from its wells through blending to maintain 
nitrate concentrations lower than 80% of the MCL. LPVCWD plans to install a nitrate 
treatment system at the Facility to mitigate the increasing nitrate concentrations it is 
experiencing in order to maintain a treated effluent nitrate concentration at less than 80% of the 
MCL. 
 
 I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
      Sincerely, 

 
Grace F. Napolitano 
Member of Congress 

 


